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In February, our speaker series will feature four WN members who took a memoir-writing class at Wellesley Weston 
Lifetime Learning (WWLL). They will share “hilarious stories, stories of family culture, stories of chickens, the 
unexpected,” says Catherine Connor. Both organizer and participant, she promises that “you’ll know much more 
about your fellow members through listening to their writings--and you will be thoroughly entertained.” The speakers 
introduce themselves below: 

Jerry Gans, psychiatrist--When I entered my 70s, I decided I was through with international travel. 
I’ve found myself instead gravitating to internal travel, by which I mean taking stock of my life by 
looking inside. Memoir-writing has turned out to be a wonderful way of taking this journey – not to 
mention less expensive. Three years ago I took “Writing Your Story” at WWLL and discovered several 
members of Wellesley Neighbors there. The class’s positive reactions to what I shared was a great 
satisfaction, and I’m now putting together what will be a self-published book of some 45 pieces that 
I’ve written since then.  
 
Lee Delph, elementary school teacher—In my 33 years of teaching, I never wrote just for the sake 
of writing. I loved teaching writing, but it wasn’t until I joined a memoir class in 2007 that I grew to 
love it. A whole world of memories and new friends opened up for me. Dredging up memories of my 
childhood, world travels, marriage and divorce, and moving to Needham and then Wellesley gave 
me lots of material. The camaraderie and constructive criticism helped me grow as a writer and a 
person. I think I learned about Wellesley Neighbors through one or more members  in the class. 
 

Peter Offenhartz, professor and computer entrepreneur—The WWLL memoir class has been a 
chance to hear the life stories of scores of fascinating people and to tell my own. I was raised near 
Croton-on-Hudson, with summers at a trout-fishing camp in Maine. At 16 I visited relatives in Ireland 
and bicycled through several countries, then went to Swarthmore and met my wife Barbara. 
Graduate studies took us to the U. of Pennsylvania, Cambridge (England), Tokyo and Harvard; I 
taught chemistry at U. of Colorado and Amherst and wrote a graduate textbook, using the proceeds 
to acquire a pilot’s license and second-hand plane. Came to Wellesley and taught at Mass Bay but 
moved into computer software and hardware, founding several small companies along the way. 
 
Catherine Connor, biomedical researcher, administrator--I moved to Natick from Urbana, Illinois, 13 
years ago, having spent most of my life in Urbana, mostly at the University of Illinois at Urbana 
Champaign.  I found it somewhat difficult to find compatriots of my age in this brand-new place until 
discovering WWLL, where I signed up for the memoir-writing class. There I found friends,  including 
Ilse Sangree, who invited me to join Wellesley Neighbors.  Because Ilse’s invitation was the third I’d 
received, I decided it would be worth trying. I’ve now belonged for 7 years and am delighted that the 
two organizations can come together in this presentation.  

Speaker Series: “Know Your Neighbor” 

Tuesday, February 28, at 7:30 pm on Zoom 

REMINDER: Give yourself a Valentine by signing up for “Moving to Heal,” a workshop in no-impact-aerobics 

(NIA) exercise with music on Tuesday, February 14, 3-4 pm on Zoom.  Led by the psychologist  Dr. Suzanne 

Cohen, it’s presented by our Health Support and Wellbeing Committee. Google “NIA yoga” for a preview.  
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AAAHH!  February!  What a delight!  I 
note that February includes lots of 
famous dates—we celebrate 
Presidents George Washington and 
Abraham Lincoln.  We celebrate lots 
of car sales.  We observe Groundhog 
Day, to see if winter will continue.  
Rock singers Buddy Holly, Richie 

Valens and the Big Bopper died in a plane crash.  “Snow 
White and the Seven Dwarfs” was released. The Barbie 
Doll was invented. Mark Zuckerberg created Facebook. 
Astronaut Alan Shepard hit three golf balls on the 
moon.  The Beatles arrived in the U.S. for the first 
time. The Boy Scouts of America was founded.  An act of 
Congress passed, authorizing the U.S. Weather Bureau.  
And of course, St. Valentine’s Day.  I never knew what a 
broad portfolio the saint has: the lives of lovers, of 

course, but also interventions regarding beekeeping and 
epilepsy, as well as the plague, fainting and traveling. As 
you might expect, he's also the patron saint of engaged 
couples and happy marriages. Busy guy! 
 
Who knew how fabulous February is? Yesterday, I had a 
wonderful experience—I saw the first witch hazel 
flowers starting to bloom (at Wellesley College).   
 
So, let’s all hang in there as we continue through winter, 
enjoying gatherings with Wellesley Neighbors, both on 
Zoom and in person cocktail hours and afternoon tea, 
great dining opportunities, lots of groups—Walking, 
Memoirs, New Yorker, Play reading, Short Story—-
theater and health presentations.  And the very best 
thing about Fabulous February??  It’s short.      
                                                                               Adele 

Monthly Computer Tip from Catherine Connor: If your computer screen starts flashing warnings that 

say “DO NOT TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!!!” or  “CALL THIS NUMBER IMMEDIATELY!!” or [think up any dire 
warning you can], what you need to do is IMMEDIATELY TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!  Never try to respond to 
scammers…                                                                                                      

Many members utilize and value our member-vetted database for service referrals. When you have 
a minute, please send me the names and contact information for vendors and professionals whose 
services you recommend. All referrals are appreciated and, in particular, we welcome referrals for 
the following services: garbage collection, tax preparation, house cleaning, massage therapists, all 
types of doctors, dentists, roofers, masons, and wills and trusts lawyers.  

Call me at 781-283-0417 or send an email to director@wellesleyneighbors.org.     Joyce 

Ed. Note: Your referral may even help YOU! The other day I couldn’t think of the name of a person who’d given me a massage at 
home (a gift from my family). I called Joyce for a referral, and she recommended that very person, whose name I’d given her 
three years ago. 

Newsletter staff:  Mickey Goldin, Marcia Goldsmith, Curt Martin, Lucy Phillips, Ann Swanson 

From the Executive Director:  Reward Good Service 

                January Service and Support 
                            Service requests - 4 (masseuse, garbage collector, house cleaner tax preparer) 

                                                         Support requests—13 (12 rides, website log-in help) 

                                             To  request service or support, call Joyce at 781-283-0417, ext. 1. 

From the President: Fabulous February 

mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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Wellesley Neighbors Needs YOU! 
At a recent BOD meeting, Joyce called urgently for more 
volunteer drivers (see box below, right), sparking a 
discussion of WN volunteering in general. “Volunteerism 
is at the heart of Wellesley Neighbors, for it has one paid 
employee—the executive director—and everyone else 
volunteers time and talent to make it function,” said BOD 
member Rosalie Gimeno. Our first president, Janet Giele, 
added many good thoughts and agreed to share some of 
them below.  

There seem to be three different types 
of volunteering that I will call the Good 
Neighbor, the Expert, and the Leader-
Innovator. (Some of our members fall 
into all three categories.) Many have 
been Good Neighbors by serving as 
cluster coordinators (led by Marlies 

Stueart), giving rides (Gene Cox, Nancy Gans, Ann 
Swanson and others), creating the weekly blast and 
newsletter (Arthur Ensroth, Lucy Phillips et al.), or 
hosting gatherings (Betsy Campbell, Maureen Donlon, 
Mimi Ferrell, and many others). 

In the Expert category, one thinks of Peter Offenhartz 
and Barbara Slavin who have been our webmasters or 
computer coaches, helping members with everyday 
issues that come up in connecting to Zoom, logging on to 
the website, or sending an attachment. Dan Kemp has 
helped make two videos for the website. Nancy Gans has 
lent her expertise as a lawyer.  

In the Leader-Innovator category, one thinks of Hank 
Solomon and Mary Lefkowitz who helped cement our 
relationship to the Wellesley College Club. Hank also 
established the men’s lunch group, and Mary extended 
outreach to retiring Wellesley College faculty members, 
who have starred as some of our speakers. Former 
members who were WN founders, such as Stan and Ruth 
Treitman, created the website (to mention only one of 
many contributions), and Tom DeReimer persisted until 
we received our 501©(3) nonprofit designation. 

I called several people to ask what they found rewarding 
in volunteering. Nancy Gans and Margot Lansing--both 
active in many ways--concurred on two things: the 
pleasure of using their own expertise to solve a problem 
and seeing that it had truly helped someone. Maureen 
Donlon, who heads the Activities Committee, added, 
“Retirement can make you feel a little out of sync with 
the world, but planning and participating in our events 
gives me a wonderful purpose in my daily life.”   

In closing, I would like to add a note about changes over 
time. In the beginning, those of us who were founders 
knew that our efforts would come to naught unless we 
all pitched in to make the organization a reality. Our 
present challenge is to maintain that sense of urgency. 
Ann Swanson thinks COVID drew us away from others 
and sapped some of the volunteer spirit—but we can 
bring it back. We all need to figure out what kind of 
volunteering we are best at – Good Neighbor, Expert, 
Leader-Innovator—and get involved.   J.G.             

One way to start is to log onto our website, click on 
“About Us” and click on “Committees and Boards.” Each 
committee has a box, with what they do at the top and 
“view members” at the bottom. NOTE: The Membership 
Committee (both recruiting and welcoming branches) is 
under reorganization and particularly wants new people 
and new ideas.  

                                                                                

Calling All Drivers... 

Joyce credits Gene Cox as her most stalwart volunteer 
driver. “I enjoy doing it and enjoy meeting people,” he 
says. “And they are always so touchingly grateful!” A 
retired professor of medieval studies and lover of music, 
Gene often drives to Boston for 
concerts--and to his family home in 
Ohio. He obviously likes driving—
but when he’s in Ohio, he can’t 
drive for WN. And he’s noticed 
that some drivers have dropped 
out while requests are increasing, 
“probably due to getting older and 
needing rides to doctors.” Gene  
always takes a book along in case he has to wait. But with 
enough volunteers, rides can be split between two drivers, 
avoiding a wait. With enough volunteers, nobody has to 
do too much. Please contact Joyce at 781-283-0417 or 
director@wellesleyneighbors.org  to learn more. 

A few of our many WN volunteers, from left: 

Margot Lansing, Arthur Ensroth, Barbara 

Slavin, Hank Solomon. 

mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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Carol and Jerry Kupperschmidt of Natick: Carol grew up in the house where she lives today; it has seen five 

generations of her family since 1947. She graduated from Jackson College of 

Tufts University and taught elementary school. She later earned a Certificate in 

Accounting from Bentley College and worked in that field. She and Jerry raised 

three children and now have five grandchildren, mostly teenagers. Jerry came to 

this area from Illinois to attend Andover-Newton Theological School, and spent 

five years as minister of a church in Charlton, MA. After graduate studies in 

education and psychology, he directed special education programs in several school systems. He 

played softball from his early years in Illinois, and recently retired from Senior Softball. Jerry's 

main hobby is collecting political memorabilia.  

Lawrence M. Baldwin: Larry was born in Ohio and grew up there, and in Kansas and New York State. After Antioch 

College, he did graduate work in child development at Harvard. He taught child psychology, did 

psychiatric research, was a commercial programmer but spent his last 25 working years at 

Wellesley College as Director of Institutional Research. He loves taking care of his Sherborn home: 

gardening, carpentry and creating with stained glass (which led to quilting, with help from his 

quilter sister). Larry’s late wife was an actress, teacher and author, and her daughter’s family are 

frequent visitors. 

Jan Mokros: Jan lives in Weston but is from Minneapolis and went to the University of Minnesota. She came east 

with a PhD in Child Development to teach at Wellesley College and do research at its Center for 

Research on Women. She’s spent the last 40 years doing grant-funded independent research on 

how children learn, especially how underserved children can better learn STEM subjects. In one 

study they learned about COVID; another was about the comeback of endangered puffins in Maine 

(where Jan lives part-time). “I can’t retire—my work is too interesting!” she says. Jan also enjoys her 

son and daughter and running half-marathons.   

 

 

Welcome New Members 

Happenings 

Ready for lunch after the tour are (clockwise from lower left) Maureen Meyer, Maureen Donlon, 

Adele Langevin, Fred Breimyer, Catherine Connor, Larry Baldwin, Jerry and Carol Kupperschmidt, 

Jean Berry, John and Zully Hedreen. 

Fred Breimyer took pictures 
at the Jack’s Abbey Brewing 
Tour and calls this one, “The 
Maureens have landed!” 
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February 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 
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12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
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26 27 28     
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February Events/Interest Group Meetings 
Note: Those on Zoom are marked (Z) 

 

Wed. Feb.1, 5:30 pm - Women’s Night Out, PapaRazzi 
Thurs. Feb.2, 12:30 pm - Men’s Lunch 
Thurs. Feb.2, 2 pm - New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. Feb. 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 7, 1 pm - Lunch at Bazille, Nordstrom’s, Natick       
 Mall 
Wed. Feb. 8, 2 pm - New Yorker I Group (Z) 
Thurs. Feb. 9, 4 pm - TED-ED Talk, Benefits of a bilingual 
 brain (Z) (see box at right) 
Tues. Feb. 14, 3-4 pm - NIA workshop (Z) (see box, page 1) 
Wed. Feb. 15, 1 pm—Lunch at 110 Grill, Sudbury 
Thurs. Feb. 16, 1 pm—Short Story Group (Z) 
Friday. Feb. 17, 5 pm—Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 21, 1 pm—Lunch at California Pizza Kitchen, 
 Natick Mall 
Sat. Feb. 25, 2 pm—Vokes Theater, Wayland, Bridges of 
 Madison County 
Sun. Feb. 26, 3 pm—Wellesley Chamber Players, Dana Hall 
Tues. Feb. 28, 1 pm—Lunch at Sichuan Gourmet, 
 Framingham 
Tues. Feb. 28, 7:30 pm—Speaker Series: Know Your 
 Neighbor (Zoom) (see page 1) 
 

March Events 
Watch weekly blasts for new developments. 
 

Wed. March 1, 5:30 pm - Women's Night Out, Dinner at 
 Papa Razzi  
Thurs. March 2, 12:30 pm - Men's Lunch 
Thurs. March 2, 2 pm – New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. March 3, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Fri. March 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Sat. March 4, 4 pm - Sudbury Savoyards, Gilbert & Sullivan, 
 The Grand Duke (see box at right) 
Wed. March 8, 2 pm – New Yorker I Group (Z)  
Fri., March 10, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Thurs., March 16, 1 pm – Short Story Group (Z) 
Fri. March 17, 5 pm - Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Mon. March 27 or Wed. March 29, 4 pm, David Gullette, 
 poetry reading, at Mimi Ferrell’s home (limited 
 number of guests) 
Thurs. March 30, 7:30 pm - Speaker Series, Jean Berry (Z) 

BILINGUAL?  
Rosalie Gimeno, who will moderate 
this February 9 discussion, says that 

in this context, bilingual (or 
multilingual) means you read, write, 

speak or understand a foreign 
language. You needn’t do all four; in 

fact you needn’t know more than 
English to enjoy this program.  

SUDBURY SAVOYARDS? 
Catherine Connor, coordinator 

of this March 4 event, says, 
“Many of us really like G&S 

and simply don’t know there is 
this one place nearby where 
we can find it—although only 

once a year. “The Grand Duke” 
is not often performed, so this 

is a special opportunity. 
Google “Sudbury Savoyards” 

to learn more about this 
unique group. 



 

Wellesley Neighbors 
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and bicycled through several countries, then went to Swarthmore and met my wife Barbara. 
Graduate studies took us to the U. of Pennsylvania, Cambridge (England), Tokyo and Harvard; I 
taught chemistry at U. of Colorado and Amherst and wrote a graduate textbook, using the proceeds 
to acquire a pilot’s license and second-hand plane. Came to Wellesley and taught at Mass Bay but 
moved into computer software and hardware, founding several small companies along the way. 
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discovering WWLL, where I signed up for the memoir-writing class. There I found friends,  including 
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AAAHH!  February!  What a delight!  I 
note that February includes lots of 
famous dates—we celebrate 
Presidents George Washington and 
Abraham Lincoln.  We celebrate lots 
of car sales.  We observe Groundhog 
Day, to see if winter will continue.  
Rock singers Buddy Holly, Richie 

Valens and the Big Bopper died in a plane crash.  “Snow 
White and the Seven Dwarfs” was released. The Barbie 
Doll was invented. Mark Zuckerberg created Facebook. 
Astronaut Alan Shepard hit three golf balls on the 
moon.  The Beatles arrived in the U.S. for the first 
time. The Boy Scouts of America was founded.  An act of 
Congress passed, authorizing the U.S. Weather Bureau.  
And of course, St. Valentine’s Day.  I never knew what a 
broad portfolio the saint has: the lives of lovers, of 

course, but also interventions regarding beekeeping and 
epilepsy, as well as the plague, fainting and traveling. As 
you might expect, he's also the patron saint of engaged 
couples and happy marriages. Busy guy! 
 
Who knew how fabulous February is? Yesterday, I had a 
wonderful experience—I saw the first witch hazel 
flowers starting to bloom (at Wellesley College).   
 
So, let’s all hang in there as we continue through winter, 
enjoying gatherings with Wellesley Neighbors, both on 
Zoom and in person cocktail hours and afternoon tea, 
great dining opportunities, lots of groups—Walking, 
Memoirs, New Yorker, Play reading, Short Story—-
theater and health presentations.  And the very best 
thing about Fabulous February??  It’s short.      
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Monthly Computer Tip from Catherine Connor: If your computer screen starts flashing warnings that 

say “DO NOT TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!!!” or  “CALL THIS NUMBER IMMEDIATELY!!” or [think up any dire 
warning you can], what you need to do is IMMEDIATELY TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!  Never try to respond to 
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Many members utilize and value our member-vetted database for service referrals. When you have 
a minute, please send me the names and contact information for vendors and professionals whose 
services you recommend. All referrals are appreciated and, in particular, we welcome referrals for 
the following services: garbage collection, tax preparation, house cleaning, massage therapists, all 
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Ed. Note: Your referral may even help YOU! The other day I couldn’t think of the name of a person who’d given me a massage at 
home (a gift from my family). I called Joyce for a referral, and she recommended that very person, whose name I’d given her 
three years ago. 
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mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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employee—the executive director—and everyone else 
volunteers time and talent to make it function,” said BOD 
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added many good thoughts and agreed to share some of 
them below.  

There seem to be three different types 
of volunteering that I will call the Good 
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Innovator. (Some of our members fall 
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hosting gatherings (Betsy Campbell, Maureen Donlon, 
Mimi Ferrell, and many others). 

In the Expert category, one thinks of Peter Offenhartz 
and Barbara Slavin who have been our webmasters or 
computer coaches, helping members with everyday 
issues that come up in connecting to Zoom, logging on to 
the website, or sending an attachment. Dan Kemp has 
helped make two videos for the website. Nancy Gans has 
lent her expertise as a lawyer.  

In the Leader-Innovator category, one thinks of Hank 
Solomon and Mary Lefkowitz who helped cement our 
relationship to the Wellesley College Club. Hank also 
established the men’s lunch group, and Mary extended 
outreach to retiring Wellesley College faculty members, 
who have starred as some of our speakers. Former 
members who were WN founders, such as Stan and Ruth 
Treitman, created the website (to mention only one of 
many contributions), and Tom DeReimer persisted until 
we received our 501©(3) nonprofit designation. 

I called several people to ask what they found rewarding 
in volunteering. Nancy Gans and Margot Lansing--both 
active in many ways--concurred on two things: the 
pleasure of using their own expertise to solve a problem 
and seeing that it had truly helped someone. Maureen 
Donlon, who heads the Activities Committee, added, 
“Retirement can make you feel a little out of sync with 
the world, but planning and participating in our events 
gives me a wonderful purpose in my daily life.”   

In closing, I would like to add a note about changes over 
time. In the beginning, those of us who were founders 
knew that our efforts would come to naught unless we 
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present challenge is to maintain that sense of urgency. 
Ann Swanson thinks COVID drew us away from others 
and sapped some of the volunteer spirit—but we can 
bring it back. We all need to figure out what kind of 
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committee has a box, with what they do at the top and 
“view members” at the bottom. NOTE: The Membership 
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Joyce credits Gene Cox as her most stalwart volunteer 
driver. “I enjoy doing it and enjoy meeting people,” he 
says. “And they are always so touchingly grateful!” A 
retired professor of medieval studies and lover of music, 
Gene often drives to Boston for 
concerts--and to his family home in 
Ohio. He obviously likes driving—
but when he’s in Ohio, he can’t 
drive for WN. And he’s noticed 
that some drivers have dropped 
out while requests are increasing, 
“probably due to getting older and 
needing rides to doctors.” Gene  
always takes a book along in case he has to wait. But with 
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avoiding a wait. With enough volunteers, nobody has to 
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Research on Women. She’s spent the last 40 years doing grant-funded independent research on 

how children learn, especially how underserved children can better learn STEM subjects. In one 

study they learned about COVID; another was about the comeback of endangered puffins in Maine 

(where Jan lives part-time). “I can’t retire—my work is too interesting!” she says. Jan also enjoys her 

son and daughter and running half-marathons.   

 

 

Welcome New Members 

Happenings 

Ready for lunch after the tour are (clockwise from lower left) Maureen Meyer, Maureen Donlon, 

Adele Langevin, Fred Breimyer, Catherine Connor, Larry Baldwin, Jerry and Carol Kupperschmidt, 

Jean Berry, John and Zully Hedreen. 

Fred Breimyer took pictures 
at the Jack’s Abbey Brewing 
Tour and calls this one, “The 
Maureens have landed!” 
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February Events/Interest Group Meetings 
Note: Those on Zoom are marked (Z) 

 

Wed. Feb.1, 5:30 pm - Women’s Night Out, PapaRazzi 
Thurs. Feb.2, 12:30 pm - Men’s Lunch 
Thurs. Feb.2, 2 pm - New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. Feb. 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 7, 1 pm - Lunch at Bazille, Nordstrom’s, Natick       
 Mall 
Wed. Feb. 8, 2 pm - New Yorker I Group (Z) 
Thurs. Feb. 9, 4 pm - TED-ED Talk, Benefits of a bilingual 
 brain (Z) (see box at right) 
Tues. Feb. 14, 3-4 pm - NIA workshop (Z) (see box, page 1) 
Wed. Feb. 15, 1 pm—Lunch at 110 Grill, Sudbury 
Thurs. Feb. 16, 1 pm—Short Story Group (Z) 
Friday. Feb. 17, 5 pm—Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 21, 1 pm—Lunch at California Pizza Kitchen, 
 Natick Mall 
Sat. Feb. 25, 2 pm—Vokes Theater, Wayland, Bridges of 
 Madison County 
Sun. Feb. 26, 3 pm—Wellesley Chamber Players, Dana Hall 
Tues. Feb. 28, 1 pm—Lunch at Sichuan Gourmet, 
 Framingham 
Tues. Feb. 28, 7:30 pm—Speaker Series: Know Your 
 Neighbor (Zoom) (see page 1) 
 

March Events 
Watch weekly blasts for new developments. 
 

Wed. March 1, 5:30 pm - Women's Night Out, Dinner at 
 Papa Razzi  
Thurs. March 2, 12:30 pm - Men's Lunch 
Thurs. March 2, 2 pm – New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. March 3, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Fri. March 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Sat. March 4, 4 pm - Sudbury Savoyards, Gilbert & Sullivan, 
 The Grand Duke (see box at right) 
Wed. March 8, 2 pm – New Yorker I Group (Z)  
Fri., March 10, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Thurs., March 16, 1 pm – Short Story Group (Z) 
Fri. March 17, 5 pm - Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Mon. March 27 or Wed. March 29, 4 pm, David Gullette, 
 poetry reading, at Mimi Ferrell’s home (limited 
 number of guests) 
Thurs. March 30, 7:30 pm - Speaker Series, Jean Berry (Z) 

BILINGUAL?  
Rosalie Gimeno, who will moderate 
this February 9 discussion, says that 

in this context, bilingual (or 
multilingual) means you read, write, 

speak or understand a foreign 
language. You needn’t do all four; in 

fact you needn’t know more than 
English to enjoy this program.  

SUDBURY SAVOYARDS? 
Catherine Connor, coordinator 

of this March 4 event, says, 
“Many of us really like G&S 

and simply don’t know there is 
this one place nearby where 
we can find it—although only 

once a year. “The Grand Duke” 
is not often performed, so this 

is a special opportunity. 
Google “Sudbury Savoyards” 

to learn more about this 
unique group. 
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  Wellesley Neighbors  
Dover  Natick  Needham  Wellesley  Weston 

In February, our speaker series will feature four WN members who took a memoir-writing class at Wellesley Weston 
Lifetime Learning (WWLL). They will share “hilarious stories, stories of family culture, stories of chickens, the 
unexpected,” says Catherine Connor. Both organizer and participant, she promises that “you’ll know much more 
about your fellow members through listening to their writings--and you will be thoroughly entertained.” The speakers 
introduce themselves below: 

Jerry Gans, psychiatrist--When I entered my 70s, I decided I was through with international travel. 
I’ve found myself instead gravitating to internal travel, by which I mean taking stock of my life by 
looking inside. Memoir-writing has turned out to be a wonderful way of taking this journey – not to 
mention less expensive. Three years ago I took “Writing Your Story” at WWLL and discovered several 
members of Wellesley Neighbors there. The class’s positive reactions to what I shared was a great 
satisfaction, and I’m now putting together what will be a self-published book of some 45 pieces that 
I’ve written since then.  
 
Lee Delph, elementary school teacher—In my 33 years of teaching, I never wrote just for the sake 
of writing. I loved teaching writing, but it wasn’t until I joined a memoir class in 2007 that I grew to 
love it. A whole world of memories and new friends opened up for me. Dredging up memories of my 
childhood, world travels, marriage and divorce, and moving to Needham and then Wellesley gave 
me lots of material. The camaraderie and constructive criticism helped me grow as a writer and a 
person. I think I learned about Wellesley Neighbors through one or more members  in the class. 
 

Peter Offenhartz, professor and computer entrepreneur—The WWLL memoir class has been a 
chance to hear the life stories of scores of fascinating people and to tell my own. I was raised near 
Croton-on-Hudson, with summers at a trout-fishing camp in Maine. At 16 I visited relatives in Ireland 
and bicycled through several countries, then went to Swarthmore and met my wife Barbara. 
Graduate studies took us to the U. of Pennsylvania, Cambridge (England), Tokyo and Harvard; I 
taught chemistry at U. of Colorado and Amherst and wrote a graduate textbook, using the proceeds 
to acquire a pilot’s license and second-hand plane. Came to Wellesley and taught at Mass Bay but 
moved into computer software and hardware, founding several small companies along the way. 
 
Catherine Connor, biomedical researcher, administrator--I moved to Natick from Urbana, Illinois, 13 
years ago, having spent most of my life in Urbana, mostly at the University of Illinois at Urbana 
Champaign.  I found it somewhat difficult to find compatriots of my age in this brand-new place until 
discovering WWLL, where I signed up for the memoir-writing class. There I found friends,  including 
Ilse Sangree, who invited me to join Wellesley Neighbors.  Because Ilse’s invitation was the third I’d 
received, I decided it would be worth trying. I’ve now belonged for 7 years and am delighted that the 
two organizations can come together in this presentation.  

Speaker Series: “Know Your Neighbor” 

Tuesday, February 28, at 7:30 pm on Zoom 

REMINDER: Give yourself a Valentine by signing up for “Moving to Heal,” a workshop in no-impact-aerobics 

(NIA) exercise with music on Tuesday, February 14, 3-4 pm on Zoom.  Led by the psychologist  Dr. Suzanne 

Cohen, it’s presented by our Health Support and Wellbeing Committee. Google “NIA yoga” for a preview.  
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AAAHH!  February!  What a delight!  I 
note that February includes lots of 
famous dates—we celebrate 
Presidents George Washington and 
Abraham Lincoln.  We celebrate lots 
of car sales.  We observe Groundhog 
Day, to see if winter will continue.  
Rock singers Buddy Holly, Richie 

Valens and the Big Bopper died in a plane crash.  “Snow 
White and the Seven Dwarfs” was released. The Barbie 
Doll was invented. Mark Zuckerberg created Facebook. 
Astronaut Alan Shepard hit three golf balls on the 
moon.  The Beatles arrived in the U.S. for the first 
time. The Boy Scouts of America was founded.  An act of 
Congress passed, authorizing the U.S. Weather Bureau.  
And of course, St. Valentine’s Day.  I never knew what a 
broad portfolio the saint has: the lives of lovers, of 

course, but also interventions regarding beekeeping and 
epilepsy, as well as the plague, fainting and traveling. As 
you might expect, he's also the patron saint of engaged 
couples and happy marriages. Busy guy! 
 
Who knew how fabulous February is? Yesterday, I had a 
wonderful experience—I saw the first witch hazel 
flowers starting to bloom (at Wellesley College).   
 
So, let’s all hang in there as we continue through winter, 
enjoying gatherings with Wellesley Neighbors, both on 
Zoom and in person cocktail hours and afternoon tea, 
great dining opportunities, lots of groups—Walking, 
Memoirs, New Yorker, Play reading, Short Story—-
theater and health presentations.  And the very best 
thing about Fabulous February??  It’s short.      
                                                                               Adele 

Monthly Computer Tip from Catherine Connor: If your computer screen starts flashing warnings that 

say “DO NOT TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!!!” or  “CALL THIS NUMBER IMMEDIATELY!!” or [think up any dire 
warning you can], what you need to do is IMMEDIATELY TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!  Never try to respond to 
scammers…                                                                                                      

Many members utilize and value our member-vetted database for service referrals. When you have 
a minute, please send me the names and contact information for vendors and professionals whose 
services you recommend. All referrals are appreciated and, in particular, we welcome referrals for 
the following services: garbage collection, tax preparation, house cleaning, massage therapists, all 
types of doctors, dentists, roofers, masons, and wills and trusts lawyers.  

Call me at 781-283-0417 or send an email to director@wellesleyneighbors.org.     Joyce 

Ed. Note: Your referral may even help YOU! The other day I couldn’t think of the name of a person who’d given me a massage at 
home (a gift from my family). I called Joyce for a referral, and she recommended that very person, whose name I’d given her 
three years ago. 

Newsletter staff:  Mickey Goldin, Marcia Goldsmith, Curt Martin, Lucy Phillips, Ann Swanson 

From the Executive Director:  Reward Good Service 

                January Service and Support 
                            Service requests - 4 (masseuse, garbage collector, house cleaner tax preparer) 

                                                         Support requests—13 (12 rides, website log-in help) 

                                             To  request service or support, call Joyce at 781-283-0417, ext. 1. 

From the President: Fabulous February 

mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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Wellesley Neighbors Needs YOU! 
At a recent BOD meeting, Joyce called urgently for more 
volunteer drivers (see box below, right), sparking a 
discussion of WN volunteering in general. “Volunteerism 
is at the heart of Wellesley Neighbors, for it has one paid 
employee—the executive director—and everyone else 
volunteers time and talent to make it function,” said BOD 
member Rosalie Gimeno. Our first president, Janet Giele, 
added many good thoughts and agreed to share some of 
them below.  

There seem to be three different types 
of volunteering that I will call the Good 
Neighbor, the Expert, and the Leader-
Innovator. (Some of our members fall 
into all three categories.) Many have 
been Good Neighbors by serving as 
cluster coordinators (led by Marlies 

Stueart), giving rides (Gene Cox, Nancy Gans, Ann 
Swanson and others), creating the weekly blast and 
newsletter (Arthur Ensroth, Lucy Phillips et al.), or 
hosting gatherings (Betsy Campbell, Maureen Donlon, 
Mimi Ferrell, and many others). 

In the Expert category, one thinks of Peter Offenhartz 
and Barbara Slavin who have been our webmasters or 
computer coaches, helping members with everyday 
issues that come up in connecting to Zoom, logging on to 
the website, or sending an attachment. Dan Kemp has 
helped make two videos for the website. Nancy Gans has 
lent her expertise as a lawyer.  

In the Leader-Innovator category, one thinks of Hank 
Solomon and Mary Lefkowitz who helped cement our 
relationship to the Wellesley College Club. Hank also 
established the men’s lunch group, and Mary extended 
outreach to retiring Wellesley College faculty members, 
who have starred as some of our speakers. Former 
members who were WN founders, such as Stan and Ruth 
Treitman, created the website (to mention only one of 
many contributions), and Tom DeReimer persisted until 
we received our 501©(3) nonprofit designation. 

I called several people to ask what they found rewarding 
in volunteering. Nancy Gans and Margot Lansing--both 
active in many ways--concurred on two things: the 
pleasure of using their own expertise to solve a problem 
and seeing that it had truly helped someone. Maureen 
Donlon, who heads the Activities Committee, added, 
“Retirement can make you feel a little out of sync with 
the world, but planning and participating in our events 
gives me a wonderful purpose in my daily life.”   

In closing, I would like to add a note about changes over 
time. In the beginning, those of us who were founders 
knew that our efforts would come to naught unless we 
all pitched in to make the organization a reality. Our 
present challenge is to maintain that sense of urgency. 
Ann Swanson thinks COVID drew us away from others 
and sapped some of the volunteer spirit—but we can 
bring it back. We all need to figure out what kind of 
volunteering we are best at – Good Neighbor, Expert, 
Leader-Innovator—and get involved.   J.G.             

One way to start is to log onto our website, click on 
“About Us” and click on “Committees and Boards.” Each 
committee has a box, with what they do at the top and 
“view members” at the bottom. NOTE: The Membership 
Committee (both recruiting and welcoming branches) is 
under reorganization and particularly wants new people 
and new ideas.  

                                                                                

Calling All Drivers... 

Joyce credits Gene Cox as her most stalwart volunteer 
driver. “I enjoy doing it and enjoy meeting people,” he 
says. “And they are always so touchingly grateful!” A 
retired professor of medieval studies and lover of music, 
Gene often drives to Boston for 
concerts--and to his family home in 
Ohio. He obviously likes driving—
but when he’s in Ohio, he can’t 
drive for WN. And he’s noticed 
that some drivers have dropped 
out while requests are increasing, 
“probably due to getting older and 
needing rides to doctors.” Gene  
always takes a book along in case he has to wait. But with 
enough volunteers, rides can be split between two drivers, 
avoiding a wait. With enough volunteers, nobody has to 
do too much. Please contact Joyce at 781-283-0417 or 
director@wellesleyneighbors.org  to learn more. 

A few of our many WN volunteers, from left: 

Margot Lansing, Arthur Ensroth, Barbara 

Slavin, Hank Solomon. 

mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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Carol and Jerry Kupperschmidt of Natick: Carol grew up in the house where she lives today; it has seen five 

generations of her family since 1947. She graduated from Jackson College of 

Tufts University and taught elementary school. She later earned a Certificate in 

Accounting from Bentley College and worked in that field. She and Jerry raised 

three children and now have five grandchildren, mostly teenagers. Jerry came to 

this area from Illinois to attend Andover-Newton Theological School, and spent 

five years as minister of a church in Charlton, MA. After graduate studies in 

education and psychology, he directed special education programs in several school systems. He 

played softball from his early years in Illinois, and recently retired from Senior Softball. Jerry's 

main hobby is collecting political memorabilia.  

Lawrence M. Baldwin: Larry was born in Ohio and grew up there, and in Kansas and New York State. After Antioch 

College, he did graduate work in child development at Harvard. He taught child psychology, did 

psychiatric research, was a commercial programmer but spent his last 25 working years at 

Wellesley College as Director of Institutional Research. He loves taking care of his Sherborn home: 

gardening, carpentry and creating with stained glass (which led to quilting, with help from his 

quilter sister). Larry’s late wife was an actress, teacher and author, and her daughter’s family are 

frequent visitors. 

Jan Mokros: Jan lives in Weston but is from Minneapolis and went to the University of Minnesota. She came east 

with a PhD in Child Development to teach at Wellesley College and do research at its Center for 

Research on Women. She’s spent the last 40 years doing grant-funded independent research on 

how children learn, especially how underserved children can better learn STEM subjects. In one 

study they learned about COVID; another was about the comeback of endangered puffins in Maine 

(where Jan lives part-time). “I can’t retire—my work is too interesting!” she says. Jan also enjoys her 

son and daughter and running half-marathons.   

 

 

Welcome New Members 

Happenings 

Ready for lunch after the tour are (clockwise from lower left) Maureen Meyer, Maureen Donlon, 

Adele Langevin, Fred Breimyer, Catherine Connor, Larry Baldwin, Jerry and Carol Kupperschmidt, 

Jean Berry, John and Zully Hedreen. 

Fred Breimyer took pictures 
at the Jack’s Abbey Brewing 
Tour and calls this one, “The 
Maureens have landed!” 
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February Events/Interest Group Meetings 
Note: Those on Zoom are marked (Z) 

 

Wed. Feb.1, 5:30 pm - Women’s Night Out, PapaRazzi 
Thurs. Feb.2, 12:30 pm - Men’s Lunch 
Thurs. Feb.2, 2 pm - New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. Feb. 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 7, 1 pm - Lunch at Bazille, Nordstrom’s, Natick       
 Mall 
Wed. Feb. 8, 2 pm - New Yorker I Group (Z) 
Thurs. Feb. 9, 4 pm - TED-ED Talk, Benefits of a bilingual 
 brain (Z) (see box at right) 
Tues. Feb. 14, 3-4 pm - NIA workshop (Z) (see box, page 1) 
Wed. Feb. 15, 1 pm—Lunch at 110 Grill, Sudbury 
Thurs. Feb. 16, 1 pm—Short Story Group (Z) 
Friday. Feb. 17, 5 pm—Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 21, 1 pm—Lunch at California Pizza Kitchen, 
 Natick Mall 
Sat. Feb. 25, 2 pm—Vokes Theater, Wayland, Bridges of 
 Madison County 
Sun. Feb. 26, 3 pm—Wellesley Chamber Players, Dana Hall 
Tues. Feb. 28, 1 pm—Lunch at Sichuan Gourmet, 
 Framingham 
Tues. Feb. 28, 7:30 pm—Speaker Series: Know Your 
 Neighbor (Zoom) (see page 1) 
 

March Events 
Watch weekly blasts for new developments. 
 

Wed. March 1, 5:30 pm - Women's Night Out, Dinner at 
 Papa Razzi  
Thurs. March 2, 12:30 pm - Men's Lunch 
Thurs. March 2, 2 pm – New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. March 3, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Fri. March 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Sat. March 4, 4 pm - Sudbury Savoyards, Gilbert & Sullivan, 
 The Grand Duke (see box at right) 
Wed. March 8, 2 pm – New Yorker I Group (Z)  
Fri., March 10, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Thurs., March 16, 1 pm – Short Story Group (Z) 
Fri. March 17, 5 pm - Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Mon. March 27 or Wed. March 29, 4 pm, David Gullette, 
 poetry reading, at Mimi Ferrell’s home (limited 
 number of guests) 
Thurs. March 30, 7:30 pm - Speaker Series, Jean Berry (Z) 

BILINGUAL?  
Rosalie Gimeno, who will moderate 
this February 9 discussion, says that 

in this context, bilingual (or 
multilingual) means you read, write, 

speak or understand a foreign 
language. You needn’t do all four; in 

fact you needn’t know more than 
English to enjoy this program.  

SUDBURY SAVOYARDS? 
Catherine Connor, coordinator 

of this March 4 event, says, 
“Many of us really like G&S 

and simply don’t know there is 
this one place nearby where 
we can find it—although only 

once a year. “The Grand Duke” 
is not often performed, so this 

is a special opportunity. 
Google “Sudbury Savoyards” 

to learn more about this 
unique group. 
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  Wellesley Neighbors  
Dover  Natick  Needham  Wellesley  Weston 

In February, our speaker series will feature four WN members who took a memoir-writing class at Wellesley Weston 
Lifetime Learning (WWLL). They will share “hilarious stories, stories of family culture, stories of chickens, the 
unexpected,” says Catherine Connor. Both organizer and participant, she promises that “you’ll know much more 
about your fellow members through listening to their writings--and you will be thoroughly entertained.” The speakers 
introduce themselves below: 

Jerry Gans, psychiatrist--When I entered my 70s, I decided I was through with international travel. 
I’ve found myself instead gravitating to internal travel, by which I mean taking stock of my life by 
looking inside. Memoir-writing has turned out to be a wonderful way of taking this journey – not to 
mention less expensive. Three years ago I took “Writing Your Story” at WWLL and discovered several 
members of Wellesley Neighbors there. The class’s positive reactions to what I shared was a great 
satisfaction, and I’m now putting together what will be a self-published book of some 45 pieces that 
I’ve written since then.  
 
Lee Delph, elementary school teacher—In my 33 years of teaching, I never wrote just for the sake 
of writing. I loved teaching writing, but it wasn’t until I joined a memoir class in 2007 that I grew to 
love it. A whole world of memories and new friends opened up for me. Dredging up memories of my 
childhood, world travels, marriage and divorce, and moving to Needham and then Wellesley gave 
me lots of material. The camaraderie and constructive criticism helped me grow as a writer and a 
person. I think I learned about Wellesley Neighbors through one or more members  in the class. 
 

Peter Offenhartz, professor and computer entrepreneur—The WWLL memoir class has been a 
chance to hear the life stories of scores of fascinating people and to tell my own. I was raised near 
Croton-on-Hudson, with summers at a trout-fishing camp in Maine. At 16 I visited relatives in Ireland 
and bicycled through several countries, then went to Swarthmore and met my wife Barbara. 
Graduate studies took us to the U. of Pennsylvania, Cambridge (England), Tokyo and Harvard; I 
taught chemistry at U. of Colorado and Amherst and wrote a graduate textbook, using the proceeds 
to acquire a pilot’s license and second-hand plane. Came to Wellesley and taught at Mass Bay but 
moved into computer software and hardware, founding several small companies along the way. 
 
Catherine Connor, biomedical researcher, administrator--I moved to Natick from Urbana, Illinois, 13 
years ago, having spent most of my life in Urbana, mostly at the University of Illinois at Urbana 
Champaign.  I found it somewhat difficult to find compatriots of my age in this brand-new place until 
discovering WWLL, where I signed up for the memoir-writing class. There I found friends,  including 
Ilse Sangree, who invited me to join Wellesley Neighbors.  Because Ilse’s invitation was the third I’d 
received, I decided it would be worth trying. I’ve now belonged for 7 years and am delighted that the 
two organizations can come together in this presentation.  

Speaker Series: “Know Your Neighbor” 

Tuesday, February 28, at 7:30 pm on Zoom 

REMINDER: Give yourself a Valentine by signing up for “Moving to Heal,” a workshop in no-impact-aerobics 

(NIA) exercise with music on Tuesday, February 14, 3-4 pm on Zoom.  Led by the psychologist  Dr. Suzanne 

Cohen, it’s presented by our Health Support and Wellbeing Committee. Google “NIA yoga” for a preview.  
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AAAHH!  February!  What a delight!  I 
note that February includes lots of 
famous dates—we celebrate 
Presidents George Washington and 
Abraham Lincoln.  We celebrate lots 
of car sales.  We observe Groundhog 
Day, to see if winter will continue.  
Rock singers Buddy Holly, Richie 

Valens and the Big Bopper died in a plane crash.  “Snow 
White and the Seven Dwarfs” was released. The Barbie 
Doll was invented. Mark Zuckerberg created Facebook. 
Astronaut Alan Shepard hit three golf balls on the 
moon.  The Beatles arrived in the U.S. for the first 
time. The Boy Scouts of America was founded.  An act of 
Congress passed, authorizing the U.S. Weather Bureau.  
And of course, St. Valentine’s Day.  I never knew what a 
broad portfolio the saint has: the lives of lovers, of 

course, but also interventions regarding beekeeping and 
epilepsy, as well as the plague, fainting and traveling. As 
you might expect, he's also the patron saint of engaged 
couples and happy marriages. Busy guy! 
 
Who knew how fabulous February is? Yesterday, I had a 
wonderful experience—I saw the first witch hazel 
flowers starting to bloom (at Wellesley College).   
 
So, let’s all hang in there as we continue through winter, 
enjoying gatherings with Wellesley Neighbors, both on 
Zoom and in person cocktail hours and afternoon tea, 
great dining opportunities, lots of groups—Walking, 
Memoirs, New Yorker, Play reading, Short Story—-
theater and health presentations.  And the very best 
thing about Fabulous February??  It’s short.      
                                                                               Adele 

Monthly Computer Tip from Catherine Connor: If your computer screen starts flashing warnings that 

say “DO NOT TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!!!” or  “CALL THIS NUMBER IMMEDIATELY!!” or [think up any dire 
warning you can], what you need to do is IMMEDIATELY TURN YOUR COMPUTER OFF!  Never try to respond to 
scammers…                                                                                                      

Many members utilize and value our member-vetted database for service referrals. When you have 
a minute, please send me the names and contact information for vendors and professionals whose 
services you recommend. All referrals are appreciated and, in particular, we welcome referrals for 
the following services: garbage collection, tax preparation, house cleaning, massage therapists, all 
types of doctors, dentists, roofers, masons, and wills and trusts lawyers.  

Call me at 781-283-0417 or send an email to director@wellesleyneighbors.org.     Joyce 

Ed. Note: Your referral may even help YOU! The other day I couldn’t think of the name of a person who’d given me a massage at 
home (a gift from my family). I called Joyce for a referral, and she recommended that very person, whose name I’d given her 
three years ago. 

Newsletter staff:  Mickey Goldin, Marcia Goldsmith, Curt Martin, Lucy Phillips, Ann Swanson 

From the Executive Director:  Reward Good Service 

                January Service and Support 
                            Service requests - 4 (masseuse, garbage collector, house cleaner tax preparer) 

                                                         Support requests—13 (12 rides, website log-in help) 

                                             To  request service or support, call Joyce at 781-283-0417, ext. 1. 

From the President: Fabulous February 

mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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Wellesley Neighbors Needs YOU! 
At a recent BOD meeting, Joyce called urgently for more 
volunteer drivers (see box below, right), sparking a 
discussion of WN volunteering in general. “Volunteerism 
is at the heart of Wellesley Neighbors, for it has one paid 
employee—the executive director—and everyone else 
volunteers time and talent to make it function,” said BOD 
member Rosalie Gimeno. Our first president, Janet Giele, 
added many good thoughts and agreed to share some of 
them below.  

There seem to be three different types 
of volunteering that I will call the Good 
Neighbor, the Expert, and the Leader-
Innovator. (Some of our members fall 
into all three categories.) Many have 
been Good Neighbors by serving as 
cluster coordinators (led by Marlies 

Stueart), giving rides (Gene Cox, Nancy Gans, Ann 
Swanson and others), creating the weekly blast and 
newsletter (Arthur Ensroth, Lucy Phillips et al.), or 
hosting gatherings (Betsy Campbell, Maureen Donlon, 
Mimi Ferrell, and many others). 

In the Expert category, one thinks of Peter Offenhartz 
and Barbara Slavin who have been our webmasters or 
computer coaches, helping members with everyday 
issues that come up in connecting to Zoom, logging on to 
the website, or sending an attachment. Dan Kemp has 
helped make two videos for the website. Nancy Gans has 
lent her expertise as a lawyer.  

In the Leader-Innovator category, one thinks of Hank 
Solomon and Mary Lefkowitz who helped cement our 
relationship to the Wellesley College Club. Hank also 
established the men’s lunch group, and Mary extended 
outreach to retiring Wellesley College faculty members, 
who have starred as some of our speakers. Former 
members who were WN founders, such as Stan and Ruth 
Treitman, created the website (to mention only one of 
many contributions), and Tom DeReimer persisted until 
we received our 501©(3) nonprofit designation. 

I called several people to ask what they found rewarding 
in volunteering. Nancy Gans and Margot Lansing--both 
active in many ways--concurred on two things: the 
pleasure of using their own expertise to solve a problem 
and seeing that it had truly helped someone. Maureen 
Donlon, who heads the Activities Committee, added, 
“Retirement can make you feel a little out of sync with 
the world, but planning and participating in our events 
gives me a wonderful purpose in my daily life.”   

In closing, I would like to add a note about changes over 
time. In the beginning, those of us who were founders 
knew that our efforts would come to naught unless we 
all pitched in to make the organization a reality. Our 
present challenge is to maintain that sense of urgency. 
Ann Swanson thinks COVID drew us away from others 
and sapped some of the volunteer spirit—but we can 
bring it back. We all need to figure out what kind of 
volunteering we are best at – Good Neighbor, Expert, 
Leader-Innovator—and get involved.   J.G.             

One way to start is to log onto our website, click on 
“About Us” and click on “Committees and Boards.” Each 
committee has a box, with what they do at the top and 
“view members” at the bottom. NOTE: The Membership 
Committee (both recruiting and welcoming branches) is 
under reorganization and particularly wants new people 
and new ideas.  

                                                                                

Calling All Drivers... 

Joyce credits Gene Cox as her most stalwart volunteer 
driver. “I enjoy doing it and enjoy meeting people,” he 
says. “And they are always so touchingly grateful!” A 
retired professor of medieval studies and lover of music, 
Gene often drives to Boston for 
concerts--and to his family home in 
Ohio. He obviously likes driving—
but when he’s in Ohio, he can’t 
drive for WN. And he’s noticed 
that some drivers have dropped 
out while requests are increasing, 
“probably due to getting older and 
needing rides to doctors.” Gene  
always takes a book along in case he has to wait. But with 
enough volunteers, rides can be split between two drivers, 
avoiding a wait. With enough volunteers, nobody has to 
do too much. Please contact Joyce at 781-283-0417 or 
director@wellesleyneighbors.org  to learn more. 

A few of our many WN volunteers, from left: 

Margot Lansing, Arthur Ensroth, Barbara 

Slavin, Hank Solomon. 

mailto:director@wellesleyneighbors.org
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Carol and Jerry Kupperschmidt of Natick: Carol grew up in the house where she lives today; it has seen five 

generations of her family since 1947. She graduated from Jackson College of 

Tufts University and taught elementary school. She later earned a Certificate in 

Accounting from Bentley College and worked in that field. She and Jerry raised 

three children and now have five grandchildren, mostly teenagers. Jerry came to 

this area from Illinois to attend Andover-Newton Theological School, and spent 

five years as minister of a church in Charlton, MA. After graduate studies in 

education and psychology, he directed special education programs in several school systems. He 

played softball from his early years in Illinois, and recently retired from Senior Softball. Jerry's 

main hobby is collecting political memorabilia.  

Lawrence M. Baldwin: Larry was born in Ohio and grew up there, and in Kansas and New York State. After Antioch 

College, he did graduate work in child development at Harvard. He taught child psychology, did 

psychiatric research, was a commercial programmer but spent his last 25 working years at 

Wellesley College as Director of Institutional Research. He loves taking care of his Sherborn home: 

gardening, carpentry and creating with stained glass (which led to quilting, with help from his 

quilter sister). Larry’s late wife was an actress, teacher and author, and her daughter’s family are 

frequent visitors. 

Jan Mokros: Jan lives in Weston but is from Minneapolis and went to the University of Minnesota. She came east 

with a PhD in Child Development to teach at Wellesley College and do research at its Center for 

Research on Women. She’s spent the last 40 years doing grant-funded independent research on 

how children learn, especially how underserved children can better learn STEM subjects. In one 

study they learned about COVID; another was about the comeback of endangered puffins in Maine 

(where Jan lives part-time). “I can’t retire—my work is too interesting!” she says. Jan also enjoys her 

son and daughter and running half-marathons.   

 

 

Welcome New Members 

Happenings 

Ready for lunch after the tour are (clockwise from lower left) Maureen Meyer, Maureen Donlon, 

Adele Langevin, Fred Breimyer, Catherine Connor, Larry Baldwin, Jerry and Carol Kupperschmidt, 

Jean Berry, John and Zully Hedreen. 

Fred Breimyer took pictures 
at the Jack’s Abbey Brewing 
Tour and calls this one, “The 
Maureens have landed!” 
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February 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28     

www.wellesleyneighbors.org                        781-283-0417                   newsletter@wellesleyneighbors.org 

 

 

 

 

 

February Events/Interest Group Meetings 
Note: Those on Zoom are marked (Z) 

 

Wed. Feb.1, 5:30 pm - Women’s Night Out, PapaRazzi 
Thurs. Feb.2, 12:30 pm - Men’s Lunch 
Thurs. Feb.2, 2 pm - New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. Feb. 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 7, 1 pm - Lunch at Bazille, Nordstrom’s, Natick       
 Mall 
Wed. Feb. 8, 2 pm - New Yorker I Group (Z) 
Thurs. Feb. 9, 4 pm - TED-ED Talk, Benefits of a bilingual 
 brain (Z) (see box at right) 
Tues. Feb. 14, 3-4 pm - NIA workshop (Z) (see box, page 1) 
Wed. Feb. 15, 1 pm—Lunch at 110 Grill, Sudbury 
Thurs. Feb. 16, 1 pm—Short Story Group (Z) 
Friday. Feb. 17, 5 pm—Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Tues. Feb. 21, 1 pm—Lunch at California Pizza Kitchen, 
 Natick Mall 
Sat. Feb. 25, 2 pm—Vokes Theater, Wayland, Bridges of 
 Madison County 
Sun. Feb. 26, 3 pm—Wellesley Chamber Players, Dana Hall 
Tues. Feb. 28, 1 pm—Lunch at Sichuan Gourmet, 
 Framingham 
Tues. Feb. 28, 7:30 pm—Speaker Series: Know Your 
 Neighbor (Zoom) (see page 1) 
 

March Events 
Watch weekly blasts for new developments. 
 

Wed. March 1, 5:30 pm - Women's Night Out, Dinner at 
 Papa Razzi  
Thurs. March 2, 12:30 pm - Men's Lunch 
Thurs. March 2, 2 pm – New Yorker II Group (Z) 
Fri. March 3, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Fri. March 3, 3 pm - Afternoon Tea (Z) 
Sat. March 4, 4 pm - Sudbury Savoyards, Gilbert & Sullivan, 
 The Grand Duke (see box at right) 
Wed. March 8, 2 pm – New Yorker I Group (Z)  
Fri., March 10, 1 pm – Playreading Group at the Swansons 
Thurs., March 16, 1 pm – Short Story Group (Z) 
Fri. March 17, 5 pm - Cocktail Hour (Z) 
Mon. March 27 or Wed. March 29, 4 pm, David Gullette, 
 poetry reading, at Mimi Ferrell’s home (limited 
 number of guests) 
Thurs. March 30, 7:30 pm - Speaker Series, Jean Berry (Z) 

BILINGUAL?  
Rosalie Gimeno, who will moderate 
this February 9 discussion, says that 

in this context, bilingual (or 
multilingual) means you read, write, 

speak or understand a foreign 
language. You needn’t do all four; in 

fact you needn’t know more than 
English to enjoy this program.  

SUDBURY SAVOYARDS? 
Catherine Connor, coordinator 

of this March 4 event, says, 
“Many of us really like G&S 

and simply don’t know there is 
this one place nearby where 
we can find it—although only 

once a year. “The Grand Duke” 
is not often performed, so this 

is a special opportunity. 
Google “Sudbury Savoyards” 

to learn more about this 
unique group. 



 

Wellesley Neighbors 
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